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donated tens of thousands 
of dollars to Friends groups 
across the Commonwealth. 
It’s estimated that FWB has 
received between $12,000-
$15,000 over the years. 

Mr. Berman said that 
SH/SB has invested about 
$40,000 in various groups 
across the City of Quin-
cy. That’s one generous 
“Friend!” 

 Member of the Year was 
Maureen Mazrimas. Gutro 
noted that “Ms. Mazrimas 
is a founding member, trea-
surer since its inception, and 
(with Bob Verney) news-
letter co-chair. She is chair 
of Quincy’s Stormwater 
Committee, is on Quincy’s 
Community Preservation 
Committee and previously 
served on the Zoning Board 
of Appeals.  She has been 
involved in the City for over 
three decades.”  

Ms. Mazrimas said she 
was humbled by the honor, 
but that it should contain 
two names – Maureen and 
Michael Mazrimas. 

“Without Michael, I 
wouldn’t be able to do half 
of what I do. He’s so in-
volved himself, yet still finds 
time to help me out.” She 
thanked Michael, her sister 
Cathy, her daughter Chris-
tine and her granddaughter 

Cont’d From Page 6

Wolly Beach Friends Recognize Supporters At Meeting
Lauren for attending.

Ms. Mazrimas recognized 
the contributions of outgo-
ing president, Doug Gutro 
and the other members of 
FWB’s “fabulous Board 
of Directors.  They orga-
nize cleanups, stencil storm 
drains, do makeup for Kids’ 
Fest/Books and Boogie and 
other Tot Lot events, do the 
Ice Bucket challenge, par-
ticipate in SH/SB’s plunge, 
run popcorn machines and 
so many other things. Not 
only do they give of their 
time, they frequently donate 
snacks, water, juice,  etc. for 
the events.

“You may not recognize 
these people, but their effect 
on the beach is epic.  They 
have set a strong example 
of what it means to be a 
steward of this wonderful 
resource.  It really does take 
a ‘village’ and we have one 
of the best!”  

The meeting concluded 
with a final heartfelt thank 
you to the public for its in-
volvement, and particularly 
for attending the meeting. 
Raffle prizes were drawn 
and the meeting concluded 
with a reminder to take a 
copy of “Dwayne the Storm 
Drain” – a coloring book 
designed by MWRA to edu-
cate children (and adults) on 
this misunderstood piece of 
municipal infrastructure. 

Call Maureen at 617-257-
8295 if you need additional 
copies.

Look for details of up-
coming cleanups and events, 
including Park Serve Day 
cleanup on April 28 and 
Cleaner/Greener Quincy 
cleanup on May 5. 

See you on the beach!

MARGARET LAFOREST (third from right) received the “Spirit Award” from the Friends of Wollaston Beach at the group’s 
Annual Meeting. Laforest, the vice president of Tourism for the Quincy Chamber of Commerce, was recognized for her being 
instrumental in bringing hundreds of people to Wollaston Beach for many free events including band concerts. With her from 
left: outgoing FOWB President Doug Gutro, Mayor Thomas Koch, state Rep. Bruce Ayers, new Friends President Maureen Maz-
rimas and state Sen. John Keenan. Mazrimas was honored as the group’s Member of the Year. Friends of Wollaston Beach also 
thanked a host of local community groups and businesses for their continued support of Wollaston Beach and Friends initiatives. 
They include (photo left) Tony’s Clam Shop; and (photos right side top to bottom) the North Quincy High School Junior ROTC, 
Wollaston Yacht Club and Granite Telecommunications.                                                Photos Courtesy Friends of Wollaston Beach


